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GENERAL INFORMATION PACKAGE
- COUNCIL MEETING -

September 28, 2020

INFORMATION

Town of Oakville dated September 17, 2020 regarding Regional Official Plan
Review — Regional Discussion Papers.

(Report on File in the Clerk’s Office)

Halton Region dated September 18, 2020 regarding LPS84-20 — Advancing
Key Planning Priorities of the Halton Municipalities through the Regional
Official Plan Review.

(Report on File in the Clerk’s Office)

Halton Region dated September 18, 2020 regarding LPS74-20 - 2020
Allocation Program Update.

(Report on File in the Clerk’s Office)

Halton Region dated September 18, 2020 regarding LPS78-20 — Update —
Mandatory Non-Medical Masks/Face Coverings in Certain Enclosed Public
Places in Halton Region.

(Report on File in the Clerk’s Office)

Halton Region dated September 18, 2020 regarding LPS51-20 — Update on
the Proposed Expansion to the Burlington Quarry (Nelson), Receipt of
Complete Application.

(Report on File in the Clerk’s Office)

Ted Arnott, MPP Wellington-Halton Hills letter to Minister of Transportation,
Caroline Mulroney dated September 10, 2020 regarding GTA West Corridor
and the Town of Halton Hills position on the project.

Michael Chong, MP Wellington —Halton Hills dated September 9, 2020
regarding Town of Halton Hills Support for Private Members’ Motion M-36,
Emancipation Day.

Town of Gravenhurst dated September 16, 2020 regarding Designation of
August 1% as Emancipation Day.
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14 Township of North Glengarry dated September 14, 2020 regarding Increased
Provincial Funding for Full-time Positions in Long-term Care Facilities.

15-16 Wollaston Township dated September 16, 2020 regarding Municipal Election
Act Amendments to stop Election Fraud.

17-19 AMO Watch File dated September 10, 2020.

20-22 AMO Watch File dated September 17, 2020.

MEDIA RELEASES

For full information please see the Town of Halton Hills Website:

https://www.haltonhills.ca/Modules/news/en

Release Date

September 9, 2020

September 14, 2020

September 17, 2020

September 21, 2020

Headline

Regular Parking Enforcement Operations Resume

First Climate Change Adaptation Plan

Town Launches Digital Service Squad to Help Small Businesses

New Exhibition at the Cultural Centre

Page 2 of 22


https://www.haltonhills.ca/Modules/news/en
https://www.haltonhills.ca/en/news/regular-parking-enforcement-operations-resume.aspx
https://www.haltonhills.ca/en/news/first-climate-change-adaptation-plan.aspx
https://www.haltonhills.ca/en/news/town-launches-digital-service-squad-to-help-small-businesses.aspx
https://www.haltonhills.ca/en/news/new-exhibition-at-the-cultural-centre.aspx

GENERAL INFORMATION PACKAGE SEPTEMBER 28, 2020

OAKVILLE

September 17, 2020

Mr. Graham Milne regionalclerk@halton.ca
Regional Clerk

and Director of Council Services

Region of Halton

1151 Bronte Road

Oakville ON L6M 3L1

Dear Mr. Milne:

Subject: Regional Official Plan Review - Regional Discussion Papers

At its meeting on September 8, 2020, Oakville Town Council approved the following
resolution with respect to the subject item noted above:

1. That the report titled Regional Official Plan Review — Regional Discussion
Papers dated August 26, 2020, be received.

2. That the report titled Regional Official Plan Review — Regional Discussion
Papers dated August 26, 2020, be forwarded for information to Halton
Region, the City of Burlington, the Town of Halton Hills, the Town of
Milton, Credit Valley Conservation, Grand River Conservation Authority
and Conservation Halton.

The staff report and appendices are attached. Appendices B, C, and D are the Town
Responses to Discussion Question Papers.

Should you have any questions regarding this matter or should you require additional
information, please contact Kirk Biggar, Senior Planner, Policy Planning, at
905-845-6601, extension 3968, or email kirk.biggar@oakville.ca.

Town of Oakville | 1225 Trafalgar Road, Oakville, Ontario L6H OH3 | 905-845-6601 | www.oakville.ca
Page 3 of 22




GENERAL INFORMATION PACKAGE SEPTEMBER 28, 2020

Page 2
September 17, 2020
Subject: Regional Official Plan Review - Regional Discussion Papers

Yours truly,

copy:

email: Curt Benson, Director, Planning Services and Chief Planning Official, Planning
Services, Legislative & Planning Services, Halton Region Curt.Benson@halton.ca
Kevin Arjoon, City Clerk, City of Burlington
Suzanne Jones, Town Clerk, Town of Halton Hills
Meaghen Reid, Director, Legislative & Legal Services/Deputy Clerk,
Town of Milton
Deborah Martin-Downs, Chief Administrative Officer, Credit Valley Conservation
Joe Farwell, Chief Administrative Officer, Grand River Conservation Authorlty
Hassaan Basut General Manager, Conservation Halton
Kirk Biggar, Senior Planner, Policy Planning, Planning Services
Franca Piazza, Legislative Coordinator, Planning Services

Attach. Staff Report and Appendices A, B, C, and D
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\ REGION
Department
Office of the Regional Clerk

VIA EMAIL 1151 Bronte Road
Oakville ON L6M 3L1

Legislative & Planning Services

September 18, 2020

Credit Valley Conservation, Joshua Campbell
Conservation Halton, Barb Veale

Grand River Conservation Authority, Nancy Davy
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Sean Fraser
City of Burlington, Kevin Arjoon

Town of Halton Hills, Suzanne Jones

Town of Oakville, Vicki Tytaneck

Town of Milton, Meghan Reid

Please be advised that at its meeting held Wednesday, September 16, 2020, the Council
of the Regional Municipality of Halton adopted the following resolution:

RESOLUTION: LPS84-20 — Advancing Key Planning Priorities of the Halton
Municipalities through the Regional Official Plan Review

1. THAT staff be directed to prepare an initial Regional Official Plan
Amendment to advance select local municipal planning priorities related to
urban structure as outlined in Report No. LPS84-20.

2. THAT staff be directed to facilitate a special meeting of Council by year end
2020 to fulfill the statutory requirements of Section 26 of the Planning Act
relating to the Regional Official Plan Review, as outlined in Report No.
LPS84-20.

3. THAT the deadline for commenting on the 5 Discussion Papers associated
with the Regional Official Plan Review released in July 2020 be extended
from September 28, 2020 to October 30, 2020, as outlined in Report No.
LPS84-20.

4, THAT staff be directed to work with City of Burlington staff to develop a joint
supplemental discussion paper that highlights proposed adjustments
related to the Downtown Major Transit Station Area and Urban Growth
Centre designations as outlined in Report No. LPS84-20.

5. THAT the Regional Clerk forward a copy of Report No. LPS84-20 to the
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing, the City of Burlington, the Town
of Halton Hills, the Town of Milton, the Town of Oakville, Conservation
Halton, Credit Valley Conservation, and the Grand River Conservation
Authority, for their information.

Regional Municipality of Halton
HEAD OFFICE: 1151 Bronte Rd, Oakville, ON L6M 3L1
905-825-6000 | Toll free: 1-866-442-5866

halton.ca ( 311 Yy 0 0 o
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Included please find a copy of Report No. LPS84-20 for your information.

If you have any questions please contact me at extension 7110 or the e-mail address
below.

Sincerely,

Graham Milne

Regional Clerk
graham.milne@halton.ca
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\ REGION
Department
Office of the Regional Clerk

VIA EMAIL 1151 Bronte Road
Oakville ON L6M 3L1

Legislative & Planning Services

September 18, 2020

Credit Valley Conservation, Joshua Campbell
Conservation Halton, Barb Veale

Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Sean Fraser
Halton District School Board, Domenico Renzella
Halton Catholic School Board, Dhilan Gunasekara
The Honourable, Ted Arnott, MPP, Halton Hills
Jane McKenna, MPP, Burlington

Stephen Crawford, MPP, Town of Oakville

Parm Gill, MPP, Town of Milton

Effie Triantafilopoulos, MPP, Oakville North-
Burlington City of Burlington, Kevin Arjoon

Town of Halton Hills, Suzanne Jones

Town of Oakuville, Vicki Tytaneck

Town of Milton, Meghan Reid

Please be advised that at its meeting held Wednesday, September 16, 2020, the Council
of the Regional Municipality of Halton adopted the following resolution:

RESOLUTION: LPS74-20 - 2020 Allocation Program Update

1. THAT Report No. LPS74-20 re: “2020 Allocation Program Update” be
received for information.

2. THAT Report No. LPS74-20 be forwarded to the City of Burlington, the
Town of Halton Hills, the Town of Milton, the Town of Oakville, Conservation
Halton, Credit Valley Conservation, the Halton District Public School Board,
the Halton Catholic District School Board, the Ministry of Municipal Affairs
and Housing and the Halton Area MPPs.

Included please find a copy of Report No. LPS74-20 for your information.

Regional Municipality of Halton
HEAD OFFICE: 1151 Bronte Rd, Oakville, ON L6M 3L1
905-825-6000 | Toll free: 1-866-442-5866

halton.ca (; 311 L 2 £ in R ibe)
~age / O
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If you have any questions please contact me at extension 7110 or the e-mail address
below.

Sincerely,

Graham Milne

Regional Clerk
graham.milne@halton.ca
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\ REGION
\ Legislative & Planning Services

Department
VIA EMAIL Office of the Regional Clerk

1151 Bronte Road
September 18, 2020 Oakville ON L6M 3L1

City of Burlington, Kevin Arjoon
Town of Halton Hills, Suzanne Jones
Town of Oakville, Vicki Tytaneck
Town of Milton, Meghan Reid

Please be advised that at its meeting held Wednesday, September 16, 2020, the Council
of the Regional Municipality of Halton adopted the following resolution:

RESOLUTION: LPS78-20 — Update - Mandatory Non-Medical Masks/Face
Coverings in Certain Enclosed Public Places in Halton Region

1. THAT Regional Council enact a by-law to amend By-Law No. 47-20, “A
Temporary By-law to Require the Wearing Of Non-Medical Masks/Face
Coverings In Enclosed Public Places In The Regional Municipality Of
Halton”, substantially in the form of the draft by-law appended to Report No.
LPS78-20 as Attachment #1.

2. THAT the Commissioner of Legislative and Planning Services and
Corporate Counsel be authorized to enter into an MOU with the Local
Municipalities if requested by a Local Municipality for the enforcement of
By-law No. 47-20, as amended.

3. THAT the Regional Clerk forward a copy of Report No. LPS78-20 to the City
of Burlington, the Town of Halton Hills, the Town of Milton, and the Town of
Oakville for their information.

Included please find a copy of Report No. LPS78-20 for your information.

If you have any questions please contact me at extension 7110 or the e-mail address
below.

Sincerely,

Graham Milne

Regional Clerk

graham.milne@halton.ca
Regional Municipality of Halton
HEAD OFFICE: 1151 Bronte Rd, Oakville, ON L6M 3L1
905-825-6000 | Toll free: 1-866-442-5866

halton.ca (; 311 L 2 £ in R ibe)
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\‘ REGION
B Legislative & Planning Services

VIA EMAIL Department
Office of the Regional Clerk

1151 Bronte Road
Oakville ON L6M 3L1

September 18, 2020

Ministry of Natural Resources, Katie O’'Connell
Conservation Halton, Barb Veale

Niagara Escarpment Commission, Debbie Ramsay
City of Burlington, Kevin Arjoon

Town of Halton Hills, Suzanne Jones

Town of Oakville, Vicki Tytaneck

Town of Milton, Meghan Reid

Please be advised that at its meeting held Wednesday, September 16, 2020, the Council
of the Regional Municipality of Halton adopted the following resolution:

RESOLUTION: LPS51-20 - Update on the Proposed Expansion to the Burlington
Quarry (Nelson), Receipt of Complete Application, File No.
RQ61A

1. THAT Regional Council receive Report No. LPS51-20 re: “Update on the
Proposed Expansion to the Burlington Quarry by Nelson Aggregate Co.,
Receipt of Complete Application, File No. RQ61A”, for information.

2. THAT the Regional Clerk forward a copy of Report No. LPS51-20 Re:
“Update on the Proposed Expansion to the Burlington Quarry (Nelson),
Receipt of Complete Application, File No. RQ61A” to the City of Burlington,
the Town of Halton Hills, the Town of Milton, the Town of Oakuville,
Conservation Halton, the Niagara Escarpment Commission, and the
Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry for their information.

Enclosed please find a copy of Report No. LPS51-20 for your information.

If you have any questions please contact me at extension 7110 or the e-mail address
below.

Sincerely,

Graham Milne
Regional Clerk

graham.milne@halton.ca

Regional Municipality of Halton
HEAD OFFICE: 1151 Bronte Rd, Oakville, ON L6M 3L1
905-825-6000 | Toll free: 1-866-442-5866

halton.ca (; 311 L 2 £ in R ibe)
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by (o] 4
Ontario

LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF ONTARIO
September 10, 2020

Hon. Caroline Mulroney
Minister of Transportation
777 Bay St., 5th Floor
Toronto, ON M7A 178

Sent via e-mail

Dear@qﬁgg’é‘rw

The Town of Halton Hills recently passed a motion regarding the GTA West Corridor and the Town’s
position on the project, which | have included for you.

As you know from our previous discussions and letters sent to you and your predecessors regarding this
issue, | have been carefully monitoring its progression of the GTA West Corridor Study for some 13 years
now. | have also raised the issue in community newsletters, legislative debates, and meetings many
times.

My position has been based on the position that had been taken by the Town of Halton Hills Council,
which they have reiterated in the attached motion. As | said in the Legislature, if it were to be built along
the route known as Alternative 4-3, the Corridor would have a severe impact on our local environment,
heritage and historical sites, and good-quality farmland.

As the Government plans to continue studying the GTA West Corridor, | am writing to request an
updated, comprehensive briefing from senior Minister Staff. | would be happy to meet virtually or host a
meeting at our Boardroom in Room 180 at the Legislature, which has ample room for physical

distancing.

Thank you very much and | look forward to continuing to work with you on local transportation projects.

ol Bt

Ted Arnott, MPP
Wellington-Halton Hills

Encl:  Resolution 2020-0168, GTA West Transportation Corridor—0Opposition to further Investment
Cc. Rick Bonnette, Mayor of the Town of Halton Hills

Chris Mills, Acting CAO, Town of Halton Hills
Renée Brown, Deputy Clerk, Town of Halton Hills

1 40 TED ARNOTT, MPP « WELLINGTON - HALTON HILLS

Room\tiiQ- Queen's Park » Toronlo » Ontario M7A 1A8 « Tel. (416) 325-3880 « Fax (416) 325-6649
E-mail: ted.armott@pc.ola.org « Website: www.tedarnottmpp.com
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(<]
Hon. Michael Chong, M.P. =i L’hon. Michael Chong, député
Wellington-Halton Hills G [t Wellington-Halton Hills

&l

CANADA

September 9, 2020

Mayor Rick Bonnette & Council

Town of Halton Hills

1 Halton Hills Drive

Halton Hills (Georgetown), ON L7G 5G2

Dear Mayor Bonnette and Council,

Thank you for sending me the Town of Halton Hills” Resolution (No. 2020-0167) that
acknowledges and supports Private Members” Motion M-36, Emancipation Day, put forward by
Majid Jowhari, Member of Parliament for Richmond Hill.

I support M-36 and when the vote for M-36 takes place in the House of Commons I will be
voting in favour.

Canada has benefited immensely from great Black Canadians who overcame prejudice and
discrimination to serve their communities and make Canada a better country. Canadians such as
Lincoln Alexander who was elected in 1968 as the first black member of Parliament and went on
to become the first black cabinet minister, Josiah Henson who escaped slavery to become a
thriving businessman in Ontario, and Viola Desmond who challenged segregation in Nova
Scotia.

Black Canadians throughout history have not just contributed here at home, they have also
represented Canada with excellence on the world stage. Harry Jerome represented Canada in
three Olympic Games, winning a medal for Canada in 1964. In addition, throughout our history,
Black Canadians have put their lives on the line for their fellow citizens, bravely serving around
the world in our armed forces.

Once again, thank you for conveying to me your support for M-36.

Sincerely,

Michael Chong

Fergus Ottawa Georgetown
A-190, rue David St S/sud House of Commons/Chambre des communes 205-16, ch. Mountainview Rd. S/sud
Fergus, ON N1M 2L3 Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6 Georgetown, ON L7G 4K1
Telephone/Téléphone (519) 843 7344 Telephone/Téléphone (613) 992 4179 Telephone/Téléphone (905) 702 2597
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Transmitted via Email

September 16, 2020

RE: TOWN OF GRAVENHURST RESOLUTION - Designation of August 1%
as Emancipation Day in Canada

At the Town of Gravenhurst Committee of the Whole meeting held on September
15, 2020, the following resolution was passed:

Moved by Councillor Klinck
Seconded by Councillor Cairns

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the motion from the Township of Huron-Kinloss
from August 28, 2020 re designation of Emancipation Day in Canada be
received;

AND THAT the Town of Gravenhurst supports a national designation of
August 1% as Emancipation Day;

AND FINALLY THAT a copy of this motion is sent to all Ontario
municipalities.

CARRIED
We trust the above to be satisfactory.
Sincerely,
Melanie Hakl

Melanie Hakl
Administrative Clerk 2, Legislative Services
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CORPORATION OF THE
TOWNSHIP OF NORTH GLENGARRY

Resolution # / 9\

Date: Monday, September 14, 2020
Moved by: Carma Williams
Seconded by: Brenda Noble

WHEREAS the COVID-19 pandemic has disproportionately affected the vulnerable elderly population
in Canada's long-term care (LTC) homes and some of Ontario's LTC homes are among those with the
highest fatality rates in the country as the pandemic has exposed deplorable conditions in many LTC
homes across Canada; and

WHEREAS it is the mandate of the Ministry of Long-Term Care to inspect long term care homes on an
annual basis and these inspections have consistently dropped in number since 2017 with only nine
completed out of 626 long term care home in 2019; and

WHEREAS residents have been endangered by personnel moving between infection zones without
adequate equipment; and

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Township of North Glengarry urges
the Ontario government to provide funding to increase full-time positions in place of casual and part-
time labour in long term care homes and requests that the Ministry of Long-term Care acts to regularly
inspect all long term care homes , and sound infection control measures are put in place at all Ontario
long term care homes and that this resolution be forwarded to Premier Ford, the Ministry of Long-term
Care Merrilee Fullerton and all Ontario municipalities for consideration.

Carried Deferred Defeated

P

Mayor / Degfuty Mayor
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90 Wollaston Lake Road
COE HILL, ON KOL 1PO
clerk@wollaston.ca
www.wollaston.ca

MAYOR: BARBARA SHAW
CLERK: BERNICE CROCKER
613-337-5731 (Phone)
613-337-5789 (Facsimile)

September 16, 2020

MINISTRY OF MUNICIPAL
AFFAIRS AND HOUSING
17% Floor, 777 Bay street
TORONTO, ON

M7A 2J3

ATTN: THE HON. STEVE CLARK

Dear Minister Clark:

At a special meeting of council held on August 24, 2020, members discussed concems
regarding the 2018 municipal election.

In the last six weeks of the 2018 municipal election in Wollaston Township, seasonal
property owners presented signed leases with family members for sleeping cabins,
bunkies and sheds. The $100.00 leases added a significant number of new non-
resident electors to the voters’ list.

Although concerns were raised regarding the Township's Comprehensive Zoning By-
law and non-use of the standard lease form, the leases were used as eligibility, allowing
the children of seasonal property owners access to a Township election for the first
time.

Because this gave the appearance of a pay to play campaign, and because the leases
were with family members, and because no people actually lived in these structures

that lacked hydro, running water and washroom facilities, this was reported to the OPP,
who have a duty to enforce the rules and regulations of the Municipal Elections Act.

The OPP did not proceed with charges because they said there was no case law.
The foliowing Motion was adopted:
MOTION NO.: 03

MOVED BY: TIM CONLIN
SECONDED BY: DARLENE COLTON
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MINISTRY OF MUNICIPAL AFFAIRS AND HOUSING
THE HON. STEVE CLARK

September 186, 2020

Page 2

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Council of Wollaston Township ask Minister of Municipal
Affairs and Housing, the Hon, Steve Clark, to review the Municipal Elections Act and
provide amendments to ensure that loopholes are closed on any pay to play schemes in
rural communities where non-resident electors are pemitted to participate in elections
so that $100.00 leases do not tum into ballots for garden sheds.

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the County of Wollaston Township ask the
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, the Hon. Steve Clark, to review the Municipal
Elections Act and provide amendments to provide clearer, stronger wording, to assist
municipal Clerks in addressing issues to allow for a more definitive decision to be made
when adding names to the voters’ list.

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that Council of Wollaston Township ask the
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, the Hon. Steve Clark, to ensure that there Is a
clear and accessible way to report election fraud.

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that Council of Wollaston Township ask the
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, the Hon. Steve Clark, to ensure that the rules
described in the Municipal Elections Act are actually enforceable even if there is not
current case law.

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that support for this resolution be sent to Premier
Doug Ford, Daryl Kramp, M.P.P. for Hastings-Lennox and Addington, all Ontario
Municipalities and the Association of Municipalities of Ontario.

CARRIED

Should you have any questions or concems regarding the above, do not hesitate to
contact me.

Sincerely,
BERNICE CROCKER
Clerk/Administrator

cc. Premier Doug Ford, Daryl Kramp, M.P.P. for Hastings-Lennox and Addington,
AMO and all Ontario Municipalities.
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watchf

September 10, 2020

In This Issue

- COVID-19 resources.

- 3 fall dates available for AMO’s Land Use Planning training.

- SAVE THE DATE! Municipal Cyber Security 101 - October 22.

- LAS Blog: Back-to-School Update.

- FCM Municipal Asset Management Program funding update.

- Municipal Group Buying Highlight: Firefighting equipment & PPE.

- Provincial energy reporting link has changed.

- Investments 101 training available now.

- Careers with City of Orillia and Lake Simcoe Region Conservation Authority.

AMO Matters

AMO’s COVID-19 resource page is updated continually so you can find critical
information in one place. It has a section on mandatory face masks bylaws/directives
for municipal governments considering similar bylaws. Send any of your municipally
related pandemic questions to covidl9@amo.on.ca.

Eye on Events

AMO’s Land Use Planning course offers municipal decision makers deep
understanding of the principles and key elements of land use planning that inform
implementing and managing the land use policy framework in Ontario. Registration
details.

On October 22, join AMO and MISA-Ontario for a virtual half-day forum as we explore
key aspects of cyber security that elected officials and municipal staff need to know.
Stay tuned to for further announcements on registration details, speakers, and topics
of discussion.

LAS

The weather is changing and kids are headed back to school, sounds like an (almost)
normal start to the falll Check out the LAS Blog to find out what we've been up to over
the summer and our plans for the rest of 2020.

Due to overwhelming popularity FCM has decided to pause the intake of new
applicants to the Municipal Asset Management Program effective September 22,
2020. If your municipality is pursuing the funding ensure your application is sent in

IhAafAava tha Atk AFF AAatAa lntalra il vAaAAnmAn TAanmiAm: 10 YNND1
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Did you know the LAS Municipal Group Buying Program includes Fire Equipment and
PPE? Download the Capital Purchasing catalog for the latest list of vendors, and
contact us to learn how this program can save you time and money on your
purchasing.

The Ministry link for reporting energy consumption under O.Reg. 507/18 has changed.
Access the new BPS Reporting Portal. This year, the deadline was extended to
October 1. The Ministry is hosting a webinar on September 22 at 12 pm on the
regulation and how to submit. Still have questions? Email BPSsupport@ontario.ca.

ONE Investment

Online Investments 101 training available till December, 2020. To register click here.
Learn about fundamentals of investing and what it means for your municipality to
invest under the Legal List and Prudent Investor Standard. For inquiries, contact
one@oneinvestment.ca.

Careers

City Treasurer - City of Orillia. Orillia is located one hour north of the GTA and offers
affordable living alongside major employers like Lakehead University, Georgian
College and the Ontario Provincial Police headquarters. This position is a member of
the Senior Management Team. Please apply through the City's on-line portal.
Applications will be accepted until noon, September 23, 2020.

Chief Administrative Officer/Secretary-Treasurer - Lake Simcoe Region Conservation
Authority (LSRCA). To explore this opportunity further, please contact Keri
Christensen, Director of Human Resources, via email at k.christensen@lIsrca.on.ca or
apply by submitting your resume online to careers@Isrca.on.ca. Closing date:
September 30, 2020

About AMO

AMO is a non-profit organization representing almost all of Ontario's 444 municipal
governments. AMO supports strong and effective municipal government in Ontario
and promotes the value of municipal government as a vital and essential component
of Ontario's and Canada's political system. Follow @AMOPolicy on Twitter!

AMO Contacts

AMO Watch File Tel: 416.971.9856

Conferences/Events

Policy and Funding Programs

LAS Local Authority Services

MEPCO Municipal Employer Pension Centre of Ontario

ONE Investment

Media Inquiries Tel: 416.729.5425

Municipal Wire, Career/Employment and Council Resolution Distributions
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watchfile

September 17, 2020

In This Issue

- Declaration of Mutual Commitment and Friendship signed by OFIFC and AMO.

- CMHC Housing Supply Challenge.

- 3 fall dates available for AMO’s Land Use Planning training.

- Provincial energy reporting link has changed.

- Investments 101 training available now.

- Cyber security in Ontario’s public sector.

- Careers with Cambridge, Peterborough Police Services Board and Thunder Bay.

AMO Matters

During AMQO’s 2020 Virtual Conference, the Declaration of Mutual Commitment and
Friendship was signed by the Ontario Federation of Indigenous Friendship Centres
and the AMO. The Declaration highlights the relationships and work being done to
improve the quality of life of Indigenous people across Ontario’s municipalities.
Several municipal governments and Friendship Centres have now signed the
Declaration and several more are in the process of discussing a local declaration.

Federal Matters

The Housing Supply Challenge looks to increase the creation of housing supply by
asking Canadians to propose innovative solutions to long-standing barriers. With up to
$300M in funding available over 5 years, the Challenge will run several rounds and
fund a broad portfolio of solutions. The first round of the Challenge, data driven, is
launching on October 20, 2020. Sign up for updates by visiting the Housing Supply
Challenge web page.

Eye on Events

AMO’s Land Use Planning course offers municipal decision makers deep
understanding of the principles and key elements of land use planning that inform
implementing and managing the land use policy framework in Ontario. Reqistration
details.

LAS

The Ministry link for reporting energy consumption under O.Reg. 507/18 has changed.
Access the new BPS Reporting Portal. This year, the deadline was extended to
October 1. The Ministry is hosting a webinar on September 22 at 12 pm on the
regulation and how to submit. Still have questions? Email BPSsupport@ontario.ca.

Page 20 of 22


http://amo.informz.ca/z/cjUucD9taT0xMjI0MDE2JnA9MSZ1PTkwMTMwMjU3MSZsaT0yMDI3MTgzOQ/index.html
http://amo.informz.ca/z/cjUucD9taT0xMjI0MDE2JnA9MSZ1PTkwMTMwMjU3MSZsaT0yMDI3MTgzOQ/index.html
http://amo.informz.ca/z/cjUucD9taT0xMjI0MDE2JnA9MSZ1PTkwMTMwMjU3MSZsaT0yMDI3MTg0MA/index.html
http://amo.informz.ca/z/cjUucD9taT0xMjI0MDE2JnA9MSZ1PTkwMTMwMjU3MSZsaT0yMDI3MTg0MA/index.html
http://amo.informz.ca/z/cjUucD9taT0xMjI0MDE2JnA9MSZ1PTkwMTMwMjU3MSZsaT0yMDI3MTg0MQ/index.html
http://amo.informz.ca/z/cjUucD9taT0xMjI0MDE2JnA9MSZ1PTkwMTMwMjU3MSZsaT0yMDI3MTg0MQ/index.html
http://amo.informz.ca/z/cjUucD9taT0xMjI0MDE2JnA9MSZ1PTkwMTMwMjU3MSZsaT0yMDI3MTg0Mg/index.html
http://amo.informz.ca/z/cjUucD9taT0xMjI0MDE2JnA9MSZ1PTkwMTMwMjU3MSZsaT0yMDI3MTg0Mw/index.html
mailto:BPSsupport@ontario.ca?subject=Broader%20Public%20Sector%20Annual%20Energy%20and%20GHG%20Emission%20Reporting

GENERAL INFORMATION PACKAGE SEPTEMBER 28, 2020

ONE Investment

Online Investments 101 training available till December, 2020. To register click here.
Learn about fundamentals of investing and what it means for your municipality to
invest under the Legal List and Prudent Investor Standard. For inquiries, contact
one@oneinvestment.ca.

Municipal Wire*

On October 1, the Cyber Security Centre of Excellence is hosting a conference that
will explore current and future cyber risks to the broader public sector. Hear addresses
from experts and learn how to implement best practices and build stronger cyber
security profiles that protect vital information and systems. Reqister for free.

Careers

Supervisor of Communications - City of Cambridge. Reports to Director of
Communications. The position leads the development and execution of
communications and marketing campaigns in support of the City's strategic priorities.
To apply for this position visit City of Cambridge Careers. This posting closes on
September 25, 2020.

Executive Assistant - Peterborough Police Services Board. File #20-23. Closing Date:
Friday, September 25, 2020 at 4:00 p.m. Send your completed documentation to:
Attention: Human Resources, Peterborough Police Service, 500 Water St., P.O. Box
2050, Peterborough, Ontario K9J 7Y4, or email to Recruitment_pps@peterborough.ca

Supervisor, Solid Waste Collection - City of Thunder Bay. Competition Number: INF-

50-20. Department: Infrastructure & Operations. Reports to: Manager, Solid Waste &

Recycling Services. Job Type: Full-Time. Closing Date: October 5, 2020. Application

forms must reference the competition number and be submitted to Human Resources
by 11:59 p.m. on the closing date.

About AMO

AMO is a non-profit organization representing almost all of Ontario's 444 municipal
governments. AMO supports strong and effective municipal government in Ontario
and promotes the value of municipal government as a vital and essential component
of Ontario's and Canada's political system. Follow @AMOPolicy on Twitter!

AMO Contacts

AMO Watch File Tel: 416.971.9856

Conferences/Events

Policy and Funding Programs

LAS Local Authority Services

MEPCO Municipal Employer Pension Centre of Ontario

ONE Investment

Media Inquiries Tel: 416.729.5425

Municipal Wire, Career/Employment and Council Resolution Distributions
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